SCPD POLICY AND LAW COMMITTEE/LEGISLATIVE PLANNING  MEETING MINUTES
DECEMBER 10, 2015 – 1 PM
SMYRNA REST AREA - SMYRNA, DE
Present: Brian Hartman, DLP; Jamie Wolfe, SCPD Vice-Chair; Chris Long, DDDS  Pat Maichle, DDC; William Payne, GACAAPD; Moni Edgar, UCP; Deb Bradl, DVR; Terri Hancharick (EPIC); Brigitte Hancharick (Advocate); Tim Brooks, Parent; Lisa Elias, FSU; Steve Perales, PBHS; Deborah Veenema, MS Society; Nick Fina, HLA; Marge Turner, DSAAPD; Jocelyn Langrehr, DVR; Daniese McMullin-Powell, DE ADAPT; Jessica Wilson, Advocate; Alex Eldreth, Autism DE; Amber Rivard, SCPD Support Staff; Kyle Hodges, SCPD Director.  
CALL TO ORDER
Kyle Hodges called the meeting to order at 1:08 PM.  
Kyle reported that Bob Osgood, longtime SCPD member and advocate passed away on Nov. 24th.  The Committee had a “moment of silence” in Bob’s memory.  Committee members shared stories of Bob’s positive impact on the disability community and people’s lives in general.

Kyle introduced and welcomed Amber Rivard, staff support for SCPD.  

ADDITIONS OR DELETIONS TO THE AGENDA
There were no additions or additions to the agenda.  
Kyle noted the first part of the meeting will focus on legislative and policy planning. The second part of the meeting will address the DLP memo regarding regulations. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the minutes from the November 12,  2015 meeting as submitted.  
LEGISLATIVE & POLICY AGENDA
Kyle noted the document will be called the Legislative & Policy agenda if everyone is in agreement given that all the issues listed are not “legislative”.  The committee reviewed the latest draft. Kyle noted that he listed all the organizations and people that have voted and have agreed upon being listed.  Kyle also reported that he sent an email prior to this meeting asking people to let him know, if for whatever reason, they did not want to be listed. Kyle reported that Thomas Cook replied that he is comfortable with the priorities but wanted his Board to formally approve.  Lisa Elias also replied after the last meeting that Families Speaking Up had decided not to be listed in support of the priorities for the following reason: Insufficient information is available for how the State of Delaware will implement Supported Decision-Making. Families Speaking Up also was disappointed that the provider deficit was not included in the top ten. However, FSU can support all the other priorities, and advocate for them as pertinent legislation comes up or related issues arise.

The Committee agreed to leave the priorities as currently listed.  
Debra questioned why the accessible taxi issue was not included as part of the Transit Redesign.  If it were, there would be an opportunity to add another priority.  Kyle reported that the issues were listed in that structure from the beginning of the process and a suggestion had not been offered until now.  It is a good suggestion, but after much discussion, motion was made, seconded and approved to leave the priorities as currently listed.  Debra abstained. 
The list of organizations that are included on the cover of the document was reviewed. They are as follows:
People First

Delaware ADAPT

SCPD

DelARF

Easter Seals

NAMI –DE

GACEC

GACAAPD
DPBHS

UCP

Jamie Wolfe – Advocate

Tim Brooks – Parent

EPIC

DSAAPD 

Nemours/AI DuPont

MS Society

DD Council

Community Legal Aid Society, Inc.
The Arc of Delaware

Hearing Loss Association of DE

DVR

DDDS

Steve reported that he has provided the priorities to the Division.  Given that he has not heard anything not supporting the priorities, DPBHS can be listed. Brian suggested placing the individuals at the end with the organizations before them.  Tim would like to be listed as “Parent Advocate”.  Alex reported that Autism Delaware can be listed. Kyle has asked DVI if it wants to be listed. 

Kyle noted the language in the “Medicaid Coverage of Adult Dental Care” and asked if needed to be amended regarding the MCO and funding from the FY 16 budget.  Kyle will check the DHSS budget presentation and change the wording accordingly.  
Regarding Personal Attendant Services, Brian reported that updated figures can be located in his DSAPPD budget testimony to OMB. 

Tim noted that the language in the “Family Support Waiver” may need to be amended given that DDDS is now proposing an expansion of the current DDDS Home & Community Based Waiver to include family support services.  It was agreed the language needs to be changed.  The title could then be DDDS Medicaid Waiver. Kyle will change the language and provide it to Terri, Tim, Brian and Jane.  

Kyle clarified that he did not change the wording about Accessible Parking given current discussions with the counties and chambers of commerce which will probably result in a substitute bill.  Therefore, it was agreed to leave the current language. 

Kyle provided examples of the GACEC poster winner and other posters that “placed” in the contest.  There had been a suggestion that maybe one of the posters could serve as the cover of our document.  The posters all focused on the 25th Anniversary of the ADA.  After much discussion, the Committee could not agree on a particular poster so motion was made, seconded and approved to use the original cover.   

POSSIBLE WAYS TO MARKET LEGISLATIVE AGENDA
Kyle reported he had contacted the Joint Finance Committee and has not heard back from them at this point.  Nick noted that people should make contact with key decision-makers depending on the issue.  Kyle noted this is consistent with the approach the Committee has discussed in the context of certain groups reaching out to the appropriate people and organizations.  We should all help each other out in getting our issues addressed.  Nick suggested presenting the document to interested organizations. Nick will take the issues back to Hearing Loss Association.  
REVIEW OF DLP MEMO

1. DOE Final License & Cert. Of Adult Prison Education Emp. Reg. [19 DE Reg. 487 (12/1/15)] – It was agreed no further action was warranted.

2. DOE Final DIAA Sportsmanship Regulation [19 DE Reg. 493 (12/1/15)] - It was agreed no further action was warranted.

3. DOE Final School Health Record Keeping Regulation [19 DE Reg. 490 (12/1/15)] - It was agreed no further action was warranted.

4. DMMA Final Hippotherapy Regulation [19 DE Reg. 513 (12/1/15)] - It was agreed no further action was warranted.

5. DMMA Final Private Duty Nursing (PDN) Regulation [19 DE Reg. 507 (12/1/15)] – Motion was made, seconded and approved for SCPD to issue a thank you communication. 

6. DOE Proposed Instructional Program Requirements Regulation [19 DE Reg. 455 (12/1/15)] – Motion was made, seconded and approved for SCPD to send a letter to DOE endorsing the proposed regulation and sharing the observations consistent with Brian’s memo.  

7. DOE Prop. High School Interscholastic Athletics Reg. [19 DE Reg. 462 (12/1/15] - Motion was made, seconded and approved for SCPD to send a letter to DOE sharing the observations consistent with Brian’s memo.  

8. DOE Prop. Jr. H.S. & Middle School Intersch. Athletics Reg. [19 DE Reg. 461 (12/1/15)] - Motion was made, seconded and approved for SCPD to send a letter to DOE sharing the observations consistent with Brian’s memo.  

9. DOE Prop. Alt. Placement Mtgs. & Exp. Hearing Due Process Reg. [19 DE Reg. 458 (12/1/15)] - Motion was made, seconded and approved for SCPD to send a letter to DOE sharing the observations consistent with Brian’s memo.  

10. DSCYF Proposed Juvenile Mental Health Screeners Regulation [19 DE Reg. 473 (12/1/15)] – Motion was made, seconded and approved for SCPD to endorse the proposed regulation subject to inclusion of the an amendment since it should remove an impediment to quickly accessing emergency mental health services, and creates mechanisms for DPBHS to monitor the use of detainments of juveniles.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Kyle Hodges

SCPD Director






